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admin@hillsidehigh.co.uk 0151 525 2630 

Dear Parents/Guardians 
 
Happy New Year to all our pupils and their families.  It has been a pleasure to welcome pupils back to school 
this week.  
 
In assemblies we have revisited with pupils our standards and expectations here at Hillside.  I would like to use 
this opportunity to share some timely reminders with you, so that you can support us in upholding these 
standards and expectations.  No jewellery is allowed other than a watch and all pupils have been reminded of 
this in assemblies.  From Monday any pupils wearing jewellery will have this confiscated, this is not a decision 
we have taken lightly but to uphold our standards I feel it is crucial.  No make up, including false nails should 
be worn and pupils will be asked to remove make up, nail varnish and false nails.  We would rather not deal 
with these situations so if you could support us by ensuring pupils do not come to school wearing make up, 
nail varnish, false nails or any jewellery we would be extremely grateful.  
 
We have also spoken to pupils about the need to arrive at school on time and I 
would use this opportunity to thank the majority of pupils who are never late for 
school.  The school day, including start times is included in this newsletter for 
your reference.  
 
I would like to welcome two new colleagues who have joined us in January,  
Mrs Woodhall and Miss Mason are members of the administration team and are 
situated in the main reception.  I know lots of parents and pupils have met them 
already and I know we will all make them feel welcome here at Hillside.  I am 
looking forward to a really exciting half term ahead and know we will achieve so 
much as a school.  I look forward to sharing the highlights in our weekly 
newsletter.  
 
A reminder please make a note of the key dates which are included.  
 
 
Mrs Amanda Ryan, Principal 



 

Hillside High School Newsletter 
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Hillside High School Newsletter 

 

The calendar we use today was invented by the Romans.  January was named after 

the Roman god Janus, who was the god of gates and doorways.  He was always 

drawn with two faces looking in opposite directions – one face looked back at the year 

that had passed, and the other looked forwards into the new year.   

GCSE Pods 

 
 Top Podders are the pupils 

who have streamed the most 
pods. 

Questions Answered are the 
pupils who attempted the most 

questions. 
Diamond League - are the 

pupils who have answered with 
the most accurate knowledge, 
the more correct responses, 

the more diamonds. 
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Hillside High School Newsletter 

Safeguarding, Emotional Wellbeing and Mental Health  

 Happy New Year! 

 

The following information is taken from https://www.mentalhealth.org.uk/

blog/new-year-theme-for-yourself-2022  and looks at ways that we can set 

ourselves realistic goals in terms of looking after our mental health. 

2021 has been and gone and what a year it has been! 

After living through another year in a pandemic, there is a real need to take 

a compassionate look at self-development and our mental health in 2022. 

So, we are going to give you tips and tricks on ways to be a little kinder to 

yourself in the year ahead. 

With the New Year comes the temptation to hop on board the change train of ‘self-criticism’, head to carriage 

‘unrealistic expectations,’ and ‘comparing to others’ and trundle on to destination ‘new and improved 

you’.  Purchase a ticket for the change train and find… a more vibrant, healthy, driven, goal smashing, habit 

breaking, 100 billion new skills acquiring you by December 2022.  With all this expectation you can arrive 

feeling overwhelmed and a little disappointed. 

How can setting a theme help my wellbeing? 

New Year self-improvement can be a positive thing with benefits for your mental and physical health. 

This year when thinking of self-improvement, find things that work for you, irrespective of what others are 

doing, and remember to ask for support if you need it.  New Year's resolutions can be fueled by unhelpful self-

criticism.  ‘A festival of finding ways in which we are not enough’.   So, instead we propose that you try setting 

a theme: 

Resist the urge to strive for an entirely new you in 2022.  Instead accept you last year, today and tomorrow. 

Approach personal growth, habit change and goals with a kinder self-talk that cares for your mental 

wellbeing. 

Evaluate the relationship you have with yourself.  Ask would you speak to somebody else in the way you 

speak about yourself?  The relationship you have with yourself is crucial to your own wellbeing and to creating 

healthy and happy relationships with others.  Being kind to yourself regularly is one of the best things you can 

do. 

 

Here’s to taking time to accept yourself in 2022. 

 
 Mrs Cross 
      

5 habits to improve the relationship with you in 2022 

· Invest in yourself by spending 15-30 minutes each day doing 
something you enjoy. 

· Write down positive things about yourself when your inner 
critic finds faults. 

· Act as if you were your own best friend and be kind and 
supportive when you stumble or feel you have failed. 

· Do something to wind down and relax at the end of each day. 
· Take a few minutes each day to appreciate the small wins you 

have achieved. 
 

This year we hope you can 

Accept who you are 

Nourish your body 

Bring intention into your actions 

Take time for yourself 

Accept who you are 

https://www.mentalhealth.org.uk/blog/new-year-theme-for-yourself-2022
https://www.mentalhealth.org.uk/blog/new-year-theme-for-yourself-2022

